

HOUSE OF COMMONS LONDON SW1A 0AA

Clir C Blagrove
Chairman West Deeping Parish Council
11 The Lane
West Deeping
Lincs PE6 9HS

March 2020

Dear Cllr Blagrove

Firstly, thank you for inviting me to meet with the Parish Council to discuss a number of issues of concern in West Deeping.

The information which was provided during the meeting was most useful and I am keen to work with the Parish Council to address these important issues. To this end, I have written to the Chief Executive of Lincolnshire County Council to ask for an update on the waste management and sewerage system problem following a site visit by one of her Officers in October. I have also asked for the latest information on the possibility of a bridge over Tallington crossing.

In addition, I have written to the Chief Executive of Anglian Water and South Kesteven District Council. In particular, with regard to the Tallington Lakes leisure complex.

I shall, of course, ensure copies of the replies I receive are sent directly to you.

Yours sincerely,

The Rt Hon Sir John Hayes CBE MP South Holland and The Deepings